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SPECIAL EDITION!!  

CLOSING THE 2015-2016 SEASON!

VOLUNTEERS HONORED 

On Saturday, April 16, 2016, the Board of 
Directors held a dinner honoring the 224 
member volunteers.  We had 120 attend the 
dinner; unfortunately several volunteers had 
already left Kino for the summer. Next season, 
the board is planning to thank our volunteers 
earlier in the spring so that everyone will be in 
Kino to be honored. 

 You were a volunteer if you organized meals…
prepared and served meals…sponsored meals…
planned entertainment…entertained at 
functions…removed and installed outdoor 
carpeting…decorated & undecorated for 
activities…tended bar…remodeled & worked on 
moving & shelving books for the library…ran 
activities of bingo, trivia, exercise classes, line 
dancing, golf, putt-putt, bocce, refereed & 
kept score at tournaments…made flyers & 
tickets, took photos & facilitated at meetings.  
Committee chairs, members of committees & 
those who worked with computer programs, 
wrapped gifts for children of the breakfast 
program. 

THANK YOU TO ALL OF YOU – 

YOU are what makes Club Deportivo as 
magnificent as it is!!! 

~Francine~

  April seems to be such a busy month for us here in Kino 
Bay! We did some amazing things this year, and you should 
all be proud!  The Benefit Dinner, once again, was well 
organized, Jennifer Brown did a great job of organizing the 
Raffle, Silent Auction and the always exciting auction.  Butch 
Geier and Robert Burnham were great auctioneers, Randy 
Bender roamed the audience trying to make sure we didn’t 
miss anyone trying to bid…. we had helpers walking around 
the attendees showing some of the items that were being 
auctioned just in case someone forgot which one it was!  
Dinner was great…but do we ever NOT have a great dinner 
here at Club Deportivo??  Check out the post from Shauna 
Smith regarding totals raised and where the money went for 
this year!  Thanks to everyone who made this a great 
success!  

Raffle Recap from Brent Henderson, 2nd V.P.
  
  We had a great evening at the raffle drawing, which 
was held at Club Deportivo. Gina the award winning 
chef  provided fantastic hors d'oeuvres and we had
 great entertainment from the Yaqui tribe. We had a lot 
of fun. The first name was drawn for the side by side 
and sealed in an envelope! 

The third prize was $300.00 and was won 
by Nancy Tracy. She looked pleased with 
her prize. Sorry, Mark….I think she already 

has plans for this! 

  The second prize was a flat screen TV and was won by Don 
Basile.We heard that he had left the Club just shortly before 
the names were drawn, but we’re sure he can make good use 
of the flatscreen! 
  
Finally, we reached the point in the evening that everyone 
had been waiting for!!  And the winner of the Honda Side by 
Side was……. (continued on page 2)….



Library 
Notescontinued..

The library has an overload of "good" books 
that need to be donated somewhere. If any of 
you going north have room for a few boxes 
and would like to take books to you're local 
nursing home, VA Hospital, shelter, book 
exchange, etc., it would be greatly 
appreciated. You can reach me at 242-0963 or 
rlbssb@gmail.com.

Sandie Burnam. Librarian

  Craig and Mugs Vernon!  Craig admitted he had 
never won anything…….except his ‘bride’ Mugs!  
What a win for Craig, coming on his BIRTHDAY!!   
Keep an eye out for the happy raffle winners next 
season!  They will be traveling in style!! 

  
  We were also able to draw 15 additional names and 
present each winner with a bottle of fine wine It was a 
great evening for everyone. 

  This was a successful event and I want to thank 
everyone for participating and purchasing tickets. No 
decision has been made yet on which event that will 
be held next season. So we are open to any 
suggestions.
  
  Thank you everyone for supporting this event and 
have a great summer. Looking forward to seeing you 
next season.
  
  Thanks again Brent Henderson 2nd V.P. 

  The  following day Craig presented a substantial 
donation toward  the side by side. This donation 
brought the profit to $7,075. (US) that has been given 
to Club’s capital funds. 



THE FOLLOWING ARE FIRST RESPONDERS

                             Call Name         Telephone
Dr. Dale Kemmerer        Sunrise                               242-0079
LaDonna Bender           Ridge Runner              004-662-268-3185
Butch Geier                   Boat Jockey                         242-0679
Carl Overcast                Overcast                              242-0735
Mark Tracy                    Rusty Nail                          242-0548
Al Warthan                    EZ Al                               Dos Palmas 
Jim Wilson                    El Pato                        KBRV space #174
Nancy Barchef              Red Kayak                          Islandia
Margaret Roebuck        Nighten Gale                 KBRV space #3
Shauna Smith                ZonaShauna                       242-1177
Jennell Stephenson       Sand Dollar                  KBRV space #144

Laurel Hakim, Director

Indoor Activities

   Us Summer Survivors will be thinking of all 
those familiar or maybe new places you will be 
going to. Us summer folks will keep an eye and 
enjoying here!!

   As you adventure about, with family and 
friends.....Keep in mind the fun full activities 
happening on your return at the Club...Lucky 
Bingo numbers (Monday), the right Team Trivia 
answer (Tuesday), New Year’s Eve with all the 
attire, Halloween costumes that will keep us all 
guessing, and all those boots that were make for 
stomping for Western Nite and remembering the 
1950’S....Some of the activities for all to look 
forward too!  

   Also most important, I look forward to any and 
all suggestions from all for our members to make 
Fridays at the Club special for you!   

   Laurel

The Benefit Dinner
 
 The Benefit Dinner that was held on March 12, 2016 
raised 149,403 pesos.  
  
  This money will be given to 17 different programs 
and schools in the Kino community, including most 
of the various schools from kindergarten to high 
school, as well as Kino programs: Cruz Roja, Familias 
Unidas, The Breakfast Program, The Drug and 
Alcohol Program, Kino Bay Spay & Neuter, KLK 
Scholarship Program, The Diabetic Club, Music For 
Kino Kids and Genia’s For a Better Tomorrow.  A 
portion of the money will also be given to Club 
Deportivo. 

  Once again, this event was a big success.  It does not 
happen without all of the great support and volunteer 
help from the members of the Club and the Kino 
community.  Thanks to all!!

……..SHAUNA SMITH……Community Outreach

FUNDRAISING SUCCESS

From the Bar….. 
         Carolina Nava, Director

A huge thanks to everybody that made us 
feel welcome into this great community, 
they sure make it hard to call this a "job".

KEEPING HEALTHY AND FIT AT CLUB 
DEPORTIVO

The Club has a busy exercise schedule for the 
upcoming 2016/17 season. Join us weekdays – 
Monday through Friday – for Weight and Stretch, 
Yoga, Resistance Bands, Walking Aerobics, and 

Line Dancing (Beginner and Advanced). 
Dust off your cowboy boots, roll out your yoga 
mat, pick up a resistance band (available at 
Walmart) and pack them all in for your return to 
Kino.
 
Francine Bailey and Joan Fairweather



Luau Dinner
Late April Function Highlights!!!



VOLUNTEER APPRECIATION DINNER
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Margaritaville



Wishing you all a wonderful summer season!  We look forward to having each of you back in 
Kino Bay for the 2016-2017 season.  We promise you that we will do our best to make it a fun 
filled ‘winter’…there are already some new ideas on the table, and we welcome your thoughts 
and suggestions as we work to make it another great year!  So go through your closet for 
costumes, bring some clothes you wish to ‘retire’ to the Community Chest for our neighbors 
here in Kino…. plan to sponsor a meal….bring some school supplies….we will publish 
reminders of these items in the Hurry Back Issue!  Watch for the Calendar in the August Issue 
(Thanks, Carolyn Martine for all your work on the calendar!!!) to see what’s coming! Can’t 
wait to get started! 

See you soon!!! 

Francine, Mark, Brent, Maggy, Joan, Debbi, Sharon, Caro, Bill, John, Laurel, 
Fili, Betty & Raul!

   A big thank you to our April organizers: Judy & Rick Hussey for the Luau dinner, thanks for the 
entertainment Rosie Geier!!, Pat Freisen for the fried chicken bingo lunch and Anne & Bill Stern for 
the biscuits and sausage gravy breakfast.
   Huge thanks to our sponsors, Bev & Pat Akins, Margaret & Craig Vernon and Marie & Larry Hannan.
   Thanks to all that came out for the first volunteer appreciation dinner. It was great fun to recognize 
our volunteers. I thought your board of directors did an awesome job preparing and serving the 
dinner.
   The schedule for next season's meals is posted on the club kiosk. Please look it over, sponsors and 
organizers are still needed.
   As the season comes to a close I especially want to thank all that helped in any way in the 
kitchen...I couldn't have done it without you! And thank you to all the members that came to enjoy the 
delicious food prepared by our organizers...your support is much appreciated! Thank you to our staff 
and our president, Francine, for their dedication and help thru out the season. We ended the year with 
a 60% profit for the last three months. Kudos for teamwork!
   Thank you to Lynette B , Carolyn M, Sandie B, and Sandy & Don D. for the inventory help , 
especially on such short notice. And lastly thanks to Anne Stern and her crew for the end of season 
cleaning.
 Have a wonderful summer. See you in November!
 

Sharon Chapman, Director

From the Kitchen……

That’s a ‘wrap’…..2015-16


